MINUTES WALKER ART COMMITTEE MEETING June 15, 2017

The Walker Art Committee met on Thursday, June 15, 2017 at 4:00 p.m. at the Library art store room with the following present: Wanda Taylor, John Wilson, Marcia Mader and Candy Hewes. Absent: Jenelle Klehammer, Phyllis Adams, Sonia Jones and Jenny Schooler. Also present: City Manager Joyce Martin.

Wanda called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

MINUTES

Wanda asked that the minutes of May 18, 2017 be amended to read: "the Prairie Spirit art group continues to paint on the second Saturday of each month". A motion was made by John, seconded by Marcia to approve the minutes of May 18, 2017 as amended. The motion was unanimously approved.

COMMUNICATIONS & REPORTS

No communications.

TREASURER'S REPORT

Joyce gave the Treasurer's Report which shows a balance of \$7,178.51. Expenditures were \$10.60 to Wanda; \$42.84 for Community Band postage; \$80 for Garnett Tourism Travel Guide and \$12 to the Garnett Publishing Company for Happy Ads. Revenue was \$1,636 for transient guest tax revenues for the juried art show.

CURATOR'S REPORT

In Sonia's absence, Joyce showed the members a collection of art and stands recently donated to WAC by Robert Cugno. The committee will need to unwrap and put the art away following Sonia's direction.

OLD BUSINESS

Marcia discussed the transient guest tax follow-up report which was submitted to the city for reimbursement. As noted in the treasurer's report, a total of \$1,636 has been received.

It was agreed to table discussion on the ambassador program until after school starts.

NEW BUSINESS

Candy Hewes introduced her daughter-in-law Nikki Sprague who visited with the committee about the possibility of having a display of photographs taken by her friend Karyn Sullivan of Manhattan. Nikki showed several pictures that Karyn had taken and the group was overwhelmed with the color and site selection. All photos have been taken in Kansas. The committee agreed that it would be great to have a display of these pictures in the west wing gallery. A motion was made by Wanda, seconded by Candy to plan a nice exhibit of these photographs. The motion was unanimously approved. Nikki will invite Karyn to

Walker Art Committee Meeting June 15, 2017 Page Two

come to Garnett to view the area where the photographs will be displayed. If she is unable to come, Wanda and Candy will measure the area and send it to Karyn to help her decide what size and how many photographs will be needed. It was agreed to have a reception featuring the photographs. Karyn and her family will be asked to attend the reception. If they agree to stay overnight, WAC will pay for the room and breakfast. It was agreed that she can sell pictures and take orders.

Candy and Wanda will work on the posters at a later date.

The next meeting will be July 20, 2017 at the art store room.

Wanda adjourned the meeting at 4:55 p.m.

Recorded by Joyce Martin